Sem.

VVEUTIESUAY, IZ JUTY ZUZJ J.UT MIVI

To:

**Records Department** 

Subject:

[EXTERNAL]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

## Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed development outlined in DA2023/0130, specifically the construction of an organic waste transfer plant. I am concerned about this project and its potential impact on our community.

First and foremost, establishing an organic waste transfer plant raises serious environmental and health concerns. The handling and processing of organic waste can lead to odors, emissions, and potential pollution, which may negatively affect the air quality and overall well-being of nearby residents.

Furthermore, the proximity of the proposed plant to residential areas is alarming. It is essential to consider the potential noise disturbances, increased traffic congestion, and adverse effects on the quality of life for residents in the vicinity. Such a development is incompatible with the peaceful residential character of our community.

Moreover, the potential for increased truck traffic associated with the organic waste transfer plant poses safety risks and further exacerbates congestion on local roads, potentially impacting the accessibility and safety of our neighbourhood.

Considering these concerns, I strongly urge you to reconsider approving DA2023/0130. It is crucial to prioritise the health, safety, and well-being of our community and carefully evaluate the potential long-term implications of this development.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that you will thoroughly assess the environmental and health impacts of the proposed organic waste transfer plant and act in the best interest of our community. Your consideration of the objections raised by concerned residents is greatly appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

1